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Minutes of Management Team Meeting – 24 August  2023
Dolphin Room, Club Sapphire, 1.30 pm

Present:  Paul Strutynski, Judy Brand, Garry Clear, Roger Harris, Sue O’Loughlin, Merryn Dowling
Apologies :   Carolyn Smith
 
Welcome:  
Paul Strutynski
1. Introduction and welcome to Laurene Mulcahy, Regional Representative of the U3A Network
· Laurene addressed the meeting and spoke of the role of the Network, specifically in providing support to U3A groups in NSW.  Regional boundaries have been changed and each region now has 8 – 10 U3A’s.  Sapphire Coast is included in the South Coast  Region (Blue colour code), which includes all U3A’s on the coast, south of Sydney.  
· The Network’s main focus is on providing support and information, with the website being the first point of contact, including for the newsletter, newly renamed and the source of much information from across the state. Priority is on promoting sharing – of ideas, resources, problems, solutions.  Forums in the north and south of the region will be held annually. The annual conference will be in April in Belmont. 
· The network has also successfully negotiated reduced licences and insurances for members. 

· There is a campaign starting to seek support from the NSW Government, noting that the Victorian government supports U3As with a grant that covers their public liability insurance, and technical computer support.  Paul requested that care is taken not just to support central infrastructure, but make sure regions benefit from any government assistance. (Paul to email this to Laurene).  SC Committee urged to contact local State member to seek his support.
· Discussed use of electronic attendance records vs our non-recording of attendance, and Laurene will send insurance info as it appears to conflict with the advice we received. There is not an ‘expert’ insurance person on the network so questions need to go through the website to the licensor/insurer. 

· Discussed difficulties and issues with succession planning.

· Laurene assured the group that the issues experienced with the Network in the past have been resolved, and the network is keen to provide effective support to all U3As. She will be the rep for 2 years, and the group is looking at ways of making sure representation is effective.
2. Minutes from previous meeting   22 June 2023

 Motion:    Minutes from meeting held 22 June  are true and accurate


 Moved:
Paul


Seconded:  Judy
3. Business arising from previous meeting:
· Public relations strategy and promotional flyer update: Paul has contacted Helen Stevenson who is happy to do the design but will be away for a few weeks. Need a good ‘encouraging’ photo 
· Follow up from the AGM – Membership, Paypal. Merryn spoke to the confusion about Paypal accounts. There is a good description of how to use Paypal on the website written in 2017 but there is some question about whether it is still accurate (to be included with minutes). We will test the system as soon as renewals open, and then write something for the Newsletter. 
4. Correspondence: 
· Email from Network president to reinforce the non-political nature of U3A and advising groups to ensure any coverage of The Voice referendum is balanced.
· Red Cross looking for volunteer visitors for home visiting scheme – not relevant to us. 
5. Treasurer’s Report (emailed) 
All is tracking along as expected. Judy would like someone to know how to work the Paypal processing so as a first step will have the relevant software installed on the U3A Computer, talk to Michele/Marg about possibilities. 

Motion:   Report to be accepted and payments listed in the cashbook and bank reconciliation are accepted and approved. Moved: Paul       Seconded: 
Sue
6. Mid Year financial review

Paul spoke to current financial situation, noting the bank balance is as forecast, income and expenditure are OK and given the anomalies of Christmas Party payment this year, changes to rent and overall increases in most costs, everything is going well. Rental income from TBC has been good, and memberships have reached target levels. Discussion about the need to maintain significant financial buffer, reasons and sources of funds, and proposals for the wall at TBC, and whether there is a need to increase fees.  The Christmas Party subsidy may be less this year, depending on costs.
Motion:  That there be no fee increase for the coming year.      Moved: Sue   Seconded: Garry 
7. Brief update from team leaders: 

· Program Team: regular program rolling along, with one offs being added regularly. Difficulty with lack of numbers causing some cancellations, Sue is trying to get the team together to plan an event for new members – difficult to get people to meet.
· Team Office: Michele’s report was tabled.  Screen door has been installed, Judy to go ahead and get the blind installed.
· Newsletter Team: Newsletter in preparation.
8. Other Business

· Christmas Party: Agreed Club Sapphire is a good venue.  Merryn to try to book 6 December, and get quotes for a 2 course meal. Details of subsidy for members to be determined next meeting when we have firm prices.
· A suggestion from Sue one-on-one sharing/teaching. Sue spoke to her idea of providing a connection between people when a one-one arrangement would be beneficial.  Would need effective co-ordination, awareness of security and vulnerability – the pragmatics need fine tuning as no personal details should be published. Sue to float idea with program team and possibly progress to Newsletter. 
· President’s column: Paul to report on the outcome of the mid year financial review, including mention of income sources and major expenditures, and no fee increase for next year. 
Future Absences:   Roger Harris (Happy Birthday!)
Meeting Concluded: 
3.15pm



Next Meeting:   28 th September 2023








               (During  Holidays)
